

News Item

## States Weigh Shielding Doctors' COVID Misinformation, Unproven Remedies | The Pew Charitable Trusts

By Michael Ollove April 7, 2022

The controversy began in September, more than a year into the pandemic, when the Tennessee Board of Medical Examiners issued a warning to doctors in the state: Spreading misinformation about COVID-19 vaccines could land them in big trouble with the board, including the possible revocation of their medical licenses.

Board members acted after hearing that some doctors were relaying fantastical, unsupported claims about the vaccines, including that they magnetize the body, cause infertility and inject microchips under the skin so the government can track patients' movements.

"First, do no harm," board President Dr. Melanie Blake said at a meeting that month. "You don't get to use your Tennessee state medical license in order to promote a platform of just spewing misinformation to your patients."

[...]

Source: <u>States Weigh Shielding Doctors' COVID Misinformation</u>, <u>Unproven Remedies | The Pew Charitable Trusts</u>